
 

OFFICE OF THE LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR 

Vermont State House 

115 State Street 

Montpelier, VT 05602 

February 23, 2021

Kathryn Prentice
935 King Farm Road
Craftsbury Common, Vermont 05827

Dear Kathryn:

Thank you for taking the time to contact my office. I appreciate you sharing your valid concerns
regarding hound hunting in Vermont. 

While the Lt. Governor does not have a direct role in legislation, I am in regular contact with the
Department  of  Fish  and  Wildlife,  as  well  as  Legislative  Leaders  and  will  pass  along  your
concerns.

I am deeply committed to elevating the voices of Vermonters in Craftsbury and in communities
around Vermont and I hope you will not hesitate to contact my office again as issues arise.

In  the  meantime,  I  wish you good health  as  we work together  to  ensure Vermont  recovers
stronger from this pandemic. 

Sincerely, 

Molly R. Gray
Lieutenant Governor of Vermont

802-828-2226 www.ltgov.vermont.gov @ltgovgray



Dear Ms. Gray, I have recently become aware of what hounding involves and am horrified. I am not 
opposed to ethical hunting but there is no way to justify torturing animals. Would you please do 
everything in your power to make it illegal? Thank you for your dedication and help. I will paste 
something from a recent Front Porch Forum about the subject into this email in case you havenâ€™t 
seen it. Thanks, Kathryn 


